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Office of the Dean of Student Life 

MEMORANDUM TO: 

FROM: 

SlIBJECT: 

President Harrison 

The University of Texas at Arlington 
Arlington, Texas 76010 

September 27, 1971 

Wayne Duke, Dean of Student Life 

Student Congress Resolution 71-25 

It is my tmderstanding that plans to close Third Street are in 
process and that this action will be taken at the earliest 
possible date. I agree with the members of Student Congress that 
automotive traffic on Cooper Street presents "a clear and present 
danger to the pedestriaT1s of the campus". Mr. Price has assured 
me that this problem is being considered at the present time but 
no definite plans have been made. 

Occupancy of Davis Hall and future expansion of the campus west 
of Cooper Street will make this nroblem even more acute. Due to 
the fact that Cooper is both a state highway and city street, there 
obviously are many details to be worked out. I recorrnnend that we 
proceed in the development of plans to deal with this problem with 
all due speed. · 

WD:ds 
Encl. 

cc: Dean Gardner ✓ 
Courtney Roberts 

Wayne Duke 
Dean of Student Life 


